September 10, 2018
The City Council met in the Council Room on September 10, 2018 with the following members present: Chuck Steffenson, Monica Olson, Bobbie Batesole & Richard Novotny and the following absent:  NONE

Others Present: Keith Englund-County Commissioner, Lyle Olson, Julie Aasness, Brenda Hoffmann, Ardell Hendrickson, Bob Schlieman-Apex Engineering, Colleen Shores, Susie Johnson, Cal Lundeen, Duaine Burros, Dave Bedore, Deb Berry, Jerry Buse and Diana K. Olson
All present stood to say the pledge of allegiance.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Mayor Olson.  
A motion was made by Batesole, seconded by Novonty and carried to approve the September agenda. 
A motion was made by Novonty, seconded by Batesole and carried to appoint Brenda Hoffmann as new council member to fill vacant seat until the next special election.

The Council wanted to note that they did not know who would be appointed to the seat until after the motion was made at the Council meeting and a vote was taken.  Brenda Hoffmann was sworn in by the City Clerk.
A motion was made by Novotny, seconded by Steffenson and carried to approve the August 13th Council Minutes.
A motion was made by Novotny, seconded by Steffenson and carried to table the school lease until the City attorney Mike Dolan has looked it over.

Bob from Apex went over information about the parking lot at the school and State street past the water tower.  Apex is looking for the Council to authorize them to do a preliminary feasibility study to figure the cost associated with those areas.

A motion was made by Novonty, seconded by Hoffmann and carried to hire Terracon to conduct soil borings for $4,500 on the parking lot and State Street.

Bob informed the Council that we have received an estimated grant amounts for the water tower and treatment plant upgrade.  They are just preliminary but the estimates for the treatment plant is $1,920,000 and we would possibly qualify for $1,536,000 grant; tower is $1,100,000 and grant could be $880,000; water meters are $65,000 and grant could be $52,000.  We will find out for sure once everything is finalized.
Council Member Bobbie Batesole introduced the following resolution and moved its adoption:

Resolution No. 18-004

Approving 2018 Tax Levy, Collectible in 2019

BE IT RESOLVED, by the council of the City of Evansville, County of Douglas, Minnesota, that the following sums of money be levied for the current year, collectible in 2019, upon taxable property in the City of Evansville for the following purposes:

General Fund—



$ 222,159

Fire Fund—



$ 16,900

2016 Bond TIF Levy—


$ 7,230

2010 Bond Phase 2—


$ 24,243

Total Levy—



$ 270,532

The City Clerk is hereby instructed to transmit a certified copy of this resolution to the County auditor of Douglas County, Minnesota.

The foregoing resolution was duly seconded by Richard Novonty and upon vote being taken the following voted in favor thereof:  Richard Novonty, Bobbie Batesole, Monica Olson, Brenda Hoffmann & Chuck Steffenson

And the following voted against the same:  NONE

WHEREUPON said resolution was declared duly passed and adopted this 10th September 2018.

A motion was made by Novotny, seconded by Hoffmann and carried to renew a year contract with Trista Jacobson with Century 21 to sell the East Side Phase 2 lots for the same price as last year.

A motion was made by Batesole, seconded by Steffenson and carried to approve a lost check affidavit form for those that do not receive their checks from the City.

A motion was made by Steffenson, seconded by Novotny and carried to approve the Drug Free Work Place Policy for City employees and require pre-employment drug testing.

A motion was made by Hoffmann, seconded by Novonty and carried to move the November meeting date to Tuesday, November 13th at 7 PM due to Veterans day being observed on Monday.

Douglas County Commissioner Keith Englund wanted the Council to know that if they needed anything from the County to get a hold of him.  

A motion was made by Batesole, seconded by Novotny and carried to contract propane with whichever company has the lowest rate for 1700 gallons.
To move the stormsewer on the side of the hall would cost around $12,000.

The Council would like to have any backup snowplow drivers take a drug test.

The Council set a budget meeting for Tuesday, October 16, 2018 at 6 PM at City Hall.

A motion was made by Novotny, seconded by Batesole and carried to approve the September bills and authorize payment. (List Attached)

A motion was made by Steffenson, seconded by Novonty and carried to adjourn the meeting at 8:56
 PM.   
Diana K. Olson
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